
 
 

 

 

Representative Mari-Lynn Poskin, Oral Opponent Testimony 
SB87: Expanding student eligibility under the tax credit for low-income students scholarship 
Hearing Date: Monday, March 10, 2025, 1:30 PM Room 218-N 
 
Thank you Madam Chair and Members of the House Education Committee, 

My first order of business is to sincerely apologize to the Chair and anyone who felt that my previous testimony on HB 
2136 implied that ANY church or private school is a tax scammer. I want to make it clear that the BILL is a tax scam, not 
any organization or family that makes use of it.  
 
I still stand in strong opposition to SB87, as amended, further draining State General Funds and funneling them to private 
schools. The amendment keeps the current tax credit at 75%, but with the eligibility changes proposed in this bill, it can no 
longer even be pretended that it’s just to help “low income” students. Four new categories of eligibility are opened up with 
NO income limits. If a recipient’s family qualifies once, they maintain eligibility no matter how high their income shoots up. 
Foster and kinship care is now included no matter the income, as are Military, EMS Firefighters, LEO’s etc. 
 
Let’s see how this can really play out:  
 
An Army Colonel at Ft Leavenworth can make over $9,000 a month in just basic pay and be married to a physician who 
makes six figures and qualify for $8,000 per child per year. 
 

                     
 
A Fire Captain in Leawood, my district, can make over $175,000 per year and be married to a CEO who also makes six 
figures and qualify for $8,000 per child per year. 
 



 
 

 

               
 

That means that millionaires in my district with six figure incomes, and access to the TOP public schools in the state, can 
potentially enroll their children in eligible private schools to bankroll $8,000 a year, for a dozen years, netting $96,000, per 
child. 

 
This tax credit is an unconscionable siphon of State General Funds from their intended support of state functions to 
private schools. Taxpayers can sweep 75 cents of every dollar of their tax liability, up to half a million dollars each! Instead 
of supporting Public Safety, Water, Agriculture, Humans Services, Colleges, they divert 75% of these SGF dollars to 
private schools. See attached for the complete list. 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 

Our policies reveal our values. Several of you on this very committee voted NO on a $41K appropriation for School of the 
Blind for services in Dodge City with concern for waning SGF. I beg you not to further drain SGF for private schools that 
the state is not obligated fund and who can deny admission to students as we are staring down out year negative 
balances in our budget: 



 
 

 

 

 

Since its inception in 2014, the long game has always been expanding this vehicle to become a universal voucher 
scheme. I ask that this committee put a stop to it, today.   
 
Sincerely, 

 

 



 
 

 

 


